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The town, in conjunction with 
CNA, is looking at offering these 

courses in the coming months. 
The Firearm’s Safety course is a 12 

hr course at the cost of $104.65 for 
18+ or $60.95 for ages 12-17. The 
Hunter’s Education course is a 7 

hr course at the cost of $67.85 for 
18+ or $17.25 for ages 12-17. If 

you are looking to apply for big 
game license and you want to 

carry your own gun you are re-
quired to have both courses. If you 
would be interested in doing one 

or both please call the town office 
to register. We are unsure of the 

maximum number we can have 
right now so it will be on a first 

call, first serve basis. 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT OPTION FOR TAXES 

If you would like to pay your taxes 
online, you can do this is two ways: 

 
 You can set up the town as a biller 

in your online banking.  Search for 

“Reidville, Town of” in the list of 
billers.  Your account number is 

located on your invoice on the top 

left corner under your mailing ad-
dress. 

 
 You can send an email transfer to 

the town using the email address: 

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com   

      Use taxes as the password.   

 
If you need clarification on either of 

these options, please feel free to call 

the town office. 

DISCOUNT 

There is a discount available for 
February. If your current year taxes 

are paid in full by February 28th 
you are entitled to a 3% discount. 

Any resident who turns 65 years of 
age in 2022 will be eligible for an 

additional 5% senior’s discount. 
You may be exempt from Poll Tax 
if your previous year’s income is 

below the basic personal exemption 
for the previous year.  The amount 

for 2021 was $13,808.00. You must 
have a copy of last year’s tax return 

notice of assessment to qualify. 

If you notice a streetlight out in your 
area you can report it to Newfoundland 
Power by logging into the website 
www.newfoundlandpower.com and 
click on the link “Report a Streetlight 
Out”.  If this is not an option please call 
the town office.  

STREETLIGHT 

If anyone has a fire hydrant close to 
their home and would like to help 

keep it clear we would greatly appre-
ciate it! If this is not possible and 

you notice a hydrant that has not 
been cleared please call the office.  

 

FIRE HYDRANTS 

http://reidvillenl.ca
http://www.newfoundlandpower.com


 

 
 

 

 

Town of Reidville 

The renovations at the town office 

are almost complete. The town of 

Reidville would like to extend a huge 

thank you to the Federal Government 

who provided the funds under the 

Covid Stimulus Grant. Also a huge 

thank you to Val-U Construction for 
their great work and professionalism. 

RENOVATIONS 

 

 
Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department 
 

Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief 
Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief 
Alvin Fudge, Secretary 
Kerry Anstey, Treasurer 
Paul Reid 
Owen Pittman 
Jason Jones 
Sean O’Brien 
Rick Burden 
Jacob O’Brien 
Sam Butt 
Calvin Hiscock 
Jason Reid 
Jason Stagg 

 Jeremy Curlew 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 

 
 

 Doctor on Call…..800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm.............635-5600 
RCMP.....................635-2173 

Ambulance.............635-3020 

NF Power...1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office........635-5232 

Fax: ....................... 635-4498 
  

SNOW CLEARING 

PLEASE BE ADVISED: It is 

illegal to dump snow onto a 

public roadway, the RCMP 

have been notified and will 

be making rounds!! 
 
This notice is for those locals who 

push snow across a public roadway, 

which leads to narrowing of roads, the 

buildup of snow that can be dangerous 

to motorists, and a nuisance to other 

residents. A number of cases have 

been reported to the council office and 

further action will have to be taken if 

this continues. 

 
Please be sure that you have your gar-

bage box and path (if required to get 

to the box) cleared of snow on gar-

bage day. If it is not cleared your gar-

bage will not be taken. It is too time 

consuming and difficult for the contrac-

tor to be cleaning off the top of gar-

bage boxes or trying to get through 

deep snow to collect garbage. 

RECREATION/50+ NEWS 

Yoga: Carmelita Morgan will be of-

fering Yoga at the Community Hall 

beginning on Thursday evenings begin-

ning  @ 6:45 pm. These sessions are 

free for Reidville Residents. 

 
Zumba: Cheyenne Barrett is offering 

Zumba at the Community Hall on 

Tuesday evening’s beginning @ 7:30 

pm.  These sessions are free for Reid-

ville Residents. 

 
Knitting Circle:  The knitting circle 

will be held on Monday afternoon’s 

beginning at 1:30 pm 

 
Aquafit: This program is offered 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

mornings at the Deer Lake Recreation 

Facility and will be paid for any resi-

dents of Reidville who register with 

the town office. 

The town of Reidville council and 
staff would like to send out Birthday 

and Anniversary greetings to anyone 
celebrating this month!!!! We hope 

you have a fantastic day with well 
wishes for many more!!!! 

GREETINGS 

 
Due to Public Health measures during 

the Christmas season we were unable 

to have breakfast with Santa. Now 

that restrictions are starting to relax 
we will be looking at holding an event 

for families. Keep an eye out for more 

information on our Facebook page. 

 

 
If a resident has any idea of something 

they would like to see being held at 

our community hall please call the 

town office to discuss.  

FAMILY EVENT 


